    PALM LAKE HOMEOWNERS ASSOCIATION 

BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

                                                   MEETING MINUTES

    JANUARY 16, 2020

The meeting was called to order by President Ned Timmer at 7:05 p.m.  

Board members present: Ned Timmer, Meredith Fitzgerald, Fred Lenz, Marty Crosley and Mike Ketchum.
SECRETARY’S REPORT

Mike Ketchum presented for final approval the minutes from the December 19, 2019 board meeting.  A motion was offered and seconded to approve the minutes.  The motion carried without objection.

ARB REPORT

Marty Crosley reported on the status of addressing with the homeowner at 8601 Crestgate Circle the tree behind the entrance wall which appears to be in distress. Concerns were also expressed on the need to again clean out some vines that are hanging over the wall there.  
OPERATIONS REPORT

Fred Lenz reported on his conversation with Drainage Solutions regarding the upcoming scraping of the retention pond.  The work is expected to commence during the dry season in early 2020. Lenz also discussed the plans to replace two trees at two Palm Lake residences.     
TREASURER’S REPORT

Meredith Fitzgerald indicated there had been some problems with completing the November-December financials utilizing the QuickBooks system and it might be necessary to secure someone on a paid basis to identify and fix the problem.   Former PLHOA Treasurer Joe Sikora will also be contacted to see if he might could render some assistance.  

To date, 21 homes have paid their 2020 PLHOA dues.   The remaining 18 homes will have until January 31st to pay before their accounts will be considered delinquent and potentially subject to late fees.
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Discussion next turned to the finalization and approval of the 2020 PLHOA budget                                                           

which reflected a budget with its key components (those covered by regularly budgeted funds) as follows: 
* Dues from the sale of one home

* No reserves contributions to Sidewalk or Retention Pond Funds
* Sidewalk repairs budgeted at $1,500

* Retention pond repairs budgeted at $5,000 

* Reserve contributions of $3,000 to Road Reserves, $3,000 to Major Repair Reserves    

   and $300 to Emergency Reserves 

* Gate repairs budgeted at $3,000

* Fountain repairs budgeted at $500

* Tree maintenance (including new trees) budgeted at $9,000 

* Beautification/other landscaping budgeted at $2,500

Following discussion, a motion was offered and seconded to approve the 2020 PLHOA budget as submitted.  The motion carried without objection.

At this point the board convened a brief Executive Session for the purposes of receiving 
an update on a PLHOA matter collection matter currently in litigation.

OLD BUSINESS
Following adjournment of the Executive Session, Ned Timmer advised the board that the names of Ben Ellis, Mike Ketchum and Marty Crosley were the nominees to be placed before the PLHOA annual meeting for the three seats on the board to be filled in 2020.  However, since one of the open board seats was that of Treasurer, Ben Ellis was unwilling to be the board member who would fill that position as he preferred not to be the Treasurer but did indicate a willingness to serve as a future board member.  In view of that, Timmer indicated he would solicit Joe Sikora to fill the board seat and perform the duties of Treasurer.   

Ned Timmer reported that he would seek an update at the annual meeting on the Beautification Committee and extend an invitation for additional participants.  Currently, there are only two confirmed members.  

NEW BUSINESS

At the annual meeting Timmer stated he will be presenting some preliminary information on color changes for Palm Lake and the various options for lighting with the objective of final decisions being made on any changes at the summer biennial meeting.   
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Mike Ketchum encouraged the board to establish a regular schedule to the extent possible for the 2020 PLHOA board meetings.  A schedule will be further discussed at the next board meeting which was set for Feb. 17, 2020.    
The board meeting was adjourned at 9 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Mike Ketchum, Secretary

